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The architect for the Adams Library, built in 1894, was John A. Fox of Boston. It was dedicated on May 8, 
1895. The front steps, lower courses and buttresses are all of Chelmsford granite. The two large polished 
columns of granite are from the coast of Maine. Iron railings, specially designed at the request of library 
trustees, were added in 1958. 

In May, 1998, the George Memorial Hall, built with a bequest of Orra A. (George) Flint in 1929 at the rear of 
the Adams Library was razed in order to make room for a much larger, new addition. It had many uses over the 
years, including as a general meeting room, Historical Society museum and meeting room, children's library, 
adult fiction stacks, and the fine arts and reference department. The main obstacle to keeping the hall was its 
design. George Hall was 5 steps below the main library, and there was too little room to make it handicapped 
accessible. 

By 1970 an addition or new library was being discussed. A proposal was approved in 1974 for an addition on 
the south side of the Adams Library. However, because of organized opposition, that project was abandoned, 
and in the following year the Scoboria property on the north side of the library was purchased instead The 
house was converted to the children's library, and the carriage house became an often used community meeting 
place. However, that became just a stop-gap, not only because more space was desired but the buildings weren't 
handicapped accessible. In 1987 the Donald Prout Associates of Cranston, RI were chosen to design a big, 
expensive addition and parking lot for the north side of the Adams Library. In spite of much publicity and 
urging, this proposal was turned down by the voters. The rejected designed was considered too large and would 
overwhelm the existing library, which would not be integrated either physically or functionally. The Library 
trustees then looked for other sites for an entirely new building. When it was learned that the Adams Library 
and land would revert to its original owners if ever was abandoned as a library, plans were again made for a 
simpler addition on the north side of Adams Library. 

In 1993 the Dutton House next door to the Scoboria property was purchased in anticipation of the expansion of 
the Adams Library. In 1995 a plan was put forward to raze both houses and the carriage house to make room 
for the library addition. In 1997 the Town admitted that the Scoboria House was worth saving and put it up for 
auction. The house was moved, but the carriage house was razed. 

In October 1996 the voters approved a scaled down $4.5 million expansion and renovation of the Adams 
Library. A Boston architectural firm had been chosen, the A Anthony Tapp and Associates, Inc. The parking lot 
was placed at the front of the addition, and the Dutton House could remain on library grounds. The library 
temporarily moved to the basement of the Town Office Building at 50 Billerica Road while construction by 
Taunton's Mello Construction Company took place. On February 29, 2000 the library with its new addition re­
opened. The original section is still known as the Adams Library, but a sign over the main entrance into the 
addition reads "Chelmsford Public Library." 

Sources: 
Chelmsford Independent: May 7, 1998, pg. 1; Nov. 25, 1999 
Chelmsford Newsweekly: July 24, 1958, pg. l; Oct. 8, 1970; 1974 G. Parkhurst article; Apr. 11, 1984; Nov. 5, 

1984; Oct. 1, 1987; Nov. 3, 1988, pg. 9; May 30, 1993; Oct. 21, 1996 
Lowell Sun: undated month 1997, pg. 24; Mar. 12, 1998; Feb. 29, 2000 
"Your Library", published twice yearly for Chelmsford, Ma Libraries: June 1970, pg. 2 
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The Dr. Arthur G. Scoboria House was moved by Admiral Building Movers from 2 Adams Avenue to Ann's 
Way, off High St., on the morning of March 5, 1998 after several years of controversy. The actual move was 
delayed by a month, due to major ice storms which had plagued northern New England. Telephone and electric 
company workers were dispatched up north to repair lines damaged in the storms, forcing the owners, Douglass 
Marlow and Linda De Young, to reschedule the move. Inclement weather caused 3 more delays after that! 

It was taken in two sections across Boston Road, over a traffic median strip, up Bartlett St. and Acton Rd. to 
High St. to its final destination on Ann's Way. Many photographs taken throughout the years were used to 
recreate the house's original look. The side porch was removed. The first floor of front portico was extended 
two feet; the second floor was not rebuilt in order to conform to the original plan. The original columns, 
railings, and slate from the roof were reattached. Slate from the roof was saved and reattached following the 
move. The house was placed on its new foundation about 3 weeks later. 

In 1975 the Town purchased the Scoboria House and in 1993 the Dutton House next door in anticipated 
expansion of the Adams Library. The library is located on the other side of the Scoboria House. In 1995 a plan 
was put forward to raze both houses and the carriage house to make room for the library addition and additional 
parking. However, that plan was eventually voted down in favor of a somewhat smaller library addition, which 
would not require demolishing the Dutton House. In 1997 the Town admitted that the Scoboria House was 
worth saving and put it up for auction. There were no bidders in July, but the Marlows indicated a desire to own 
it at a second auction in September. In November they purchased the house and carriage house from the Town 
for $1, saving the house from demolition. However, the carriage house was eventually razed. 

Sources: 
Lowell Sun: May 30, 1993; Tuesday, February 17, 1998, pg. 4; Friday, March 6, 1998, pg. 11, 12; June 17, 

1997, pg. 1,4; Aug. 26, 1997, pg. 1,24; Sept. 5, 1997, pg. 11 , 12 
Chelmsford Independent: Aug. 14, 1997; Sept. 24, 1988, pg. 15 
North Middlesex District Registry of Deeds: Bk. 2155, pg. 551; Bk. 373, pg. 507 
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Dear :lr. Gauthi'=r, 

HISTORICAL COMMISSION 
CHELMSFORD, MASS. 01824 

October 20, 1986 

A member of the Historical Conmission has heen told by Ellen Rauc~, Library 
---· ---·-- : _ _: .. Direc--tor-~ --_that - the -·Li)r-Efr·:f Trl.1SteeS -,it11·--oe~ So-On votin:; on the ]r?ysic3l ·rut~:re of the 

Adams Library. It is the sincere hoJe of the Chelosford 1iscoric3l Cor~ission tiat this 
beauti=ul olc buildin3 · remain intJct. 

As you probably know, it was erected i~ 1394 on land <lonated by ~k. J. Adams Bart­
lett. The deed (recorded in >tiddlesex ~forti1 District Jegistry of Deeds, 3ook 2Si~, Page 
457) contains the testriction that ''no building except a buildinJ for a Public Lib~ari 
shall ever be erected or placed upon said prernises .•..• to be forever used as a Public 
Library. 11 

The To,m 0£ Chelosford, in unani~ously votin~ to accept t~e gift of the land and 
completed building from Hr. Amos Francis Adans in 1395 pro::iise<l: "First - It shall 
always 1:)e used for a free public library. Second - That there shall he no other building 
of ariy kind placed upon the lot ••••• the following resolves were unani:nously a<lo9ted by a 
rising vote. Resolved: That the town in acceptin~ the gift of :-Ir. Amos Francis AdaEis of 
the land and building thereon, known as t::ie Adams Library, for the use of the Free 
Public Library, and upon the condition named in his letter to the town, hereby 
acknowledges with gratitude the considerate generosity of the donor in the :permanent 
provision for its educational interests. The munificence of the gift, its special 
adaptedness to its end, and the elegance of its form and furnishings, evince. a public 
spirit and love of native town that will endear his na~e to the latest generation. That 
the town hereby assures hi~ of its appreciation of his good deed and pled3es hi3 its 
efforts to preserve intact and to perpetuate through coming ti~e this treasure house for 
the noble object for which it is given." 

The Historical Co:imission realizes t ha t such deed restrictions have r ece:1tly bee !1 
nullified by actions of the State. Ho~·rever, we would like to renind you of the outrage 
felt by the To,m a few years ago when it learned t!1at the Russell :·till Rod &. Gun Club 
could not be held to t he restrictions made in its deed froiI! the Town. The Tm·m nm·1 has a 
moral duty to carry out the restrictions and precises nade to· ~~. Adams and Mr. 
Bartlett. The Historical Cor:-l~ission realizes that there may be a P.eed for additional 
l ibrary space. Howeve·r, in obtaining this space, we s:1ould carry out the spirit of the 
intention of these men and not, because of a technicality, gb 23ainst their wish2s and 
our prorr.i-i;;es to theo·. 

A possi'ble solution t hat you '.!light consider would be to buil~ on,2 or more r00::1s, 
perhaps for the stacks, un,Jer the sid,2 1mm. Once fic1ished, t'.1er'.:! \:Ould be !10 visi:Jle 
architectural chsnJe, yat ~uch easily aircondition2d spsce wo11ld be obtained. 

Sinc2rel1 , 
For the Historic~l Co!!.-nission 

.": ./tld ·1 j(-. 
!-, .,/~·/', .' - . .__,..,.-<,'--? 

Jan2 B. 

LET THE CHILDREN GUARD WHAT THE SIRES HAVE WON 

t 



- ,.. . 

Ms. Jane B. Drury 
Historical Commission 
Chelmsford, MA 01824 

NL.\RK w. GAUTHIER 
ATIORNEY AT LAW 

ONE VILLAGE: SQUARE 

CHEL~1SFORD. MA 01824 

(617) 250-8272 

November 18, 1986 

RE: HISTORICAL COMMISSION/ LIBRARY TRUSTEES 
--... .. -.. .... .... 

Dear Hs. Drury: 

I was very pleased to receive your October 20, 1986 letter expressing 
your genuine concern for the historical significance of the Adams Library. 
Although Adams stands outside the historic district I can assure you that, 
whatever plans for upgrading current library facilities come to fruition, 
I and the other Library Trustees will remain sensitive to the special 
fondness that people have for the Adams building and to its continued use 
for Library purposes. 

Once our building plans become more definite, I would be happy to 
meet with you or any other individuals interested in developing proposals 
for improving the L,ibrary and preserving the Adams family's gift. 

Thank you for your continuing interest. 

vil:i:~~L 
Mark W. Gauthier 

MWG/ltd 



Building .. panel reviews 
sketches fOr ·new libl'arY 
By PAT SNYDER 
Sun Correspondent 

I 
CHELMSFORD - Prelimin­

ary sketches and floor plans for 
either expanding Adams Lib- · 
r:ary at its Boston Road site, or 
for relocating it at the Center 

• { 'i ; 

1
• • Cheln1sfotd 

School on Billerica· Road, wer·e 
presented to the library build­
ing committee yesterday. 

earlier this week by three 
architectural firtns vying for the 
job. ' 

The Center School is current­
ly leased· by the town as a private 
day care facility. The committee 
will vote ,next Wedhesday on its 
choice of one of three 
architectural ct:msultant final­
ists to prepare several options 
for both sites and to conduct a 
feasibility study. · 

The timetable leading· up to 
next spring's annual town ·meet­
ing, .a·ccording' to coinm.ittee 
chairman Dave Mctachlan, 

. 'calls for: 
· - completing the feasibility 

study by Feb. 1; 
- evaluating the options by the 
committee before March 1; . 
- and. holding public hearings 
on the building proposal during 
the month of March. -

McLachlan said that the 
hcKay Library in North 

C.helmsford will remain as is, 
but that the three buildings in 
the Chelmsford Center -
Adams Library, the Children's 
House and the Carriage House 
- would be consolidated into 
one 30,000-square-foot facility, 
if the library reconstruction is 
approved by the· voters. . 

The co·mmittee wants 100 
parking spaces included in the· 
site plan. Currently there are 

. only 35 spots for th~ three center 
buildings, including staff spots. 

The present Adams Library 
houses 11,500 square feet ·or 
floor space in two-and-a-half 
stories, countiµg the b~sement 

The three ai·chitectural firms 
interviewed were Donald J. 
Prout of Rhode Island, A. 
Anthony Tappe and Associates, 
and Notter, Finegold and Alex­
ander, Inc. The latter t.wo com­
pa·nies are based in Boston, 

All three finalists recom­
mended retaining the classical 
design i.n the present Adams 
Library as a val'ued architectu­
ral landmark in the town, if the 
decision is made to expand at 
the present location. Th~ ·wood­
frame at the Children's House 
and Carriage House would prob­
ably be replaced by a two-sfory 

' addition to Adams, with the 
parking lot relocated to the 
north side of the property. Con­
struction materials ~nd 

(Continued on Page 19) 
r , . '. - " 



THE SUN, Lowell, Mass., Friday, September 18 1987 19 

Panel reviews plans for new library 
(Continued f_rom Page 17) ton, Vt. a sound building," would cost 

All three architects quoted a "between $40 and $55 per 
architectural style would com- cost-estimate of new construe- square foot." 
plement the older portion. tion at around $110 per square Tappe and Finegold, on the 

Various possibilities in- foot. However, they each had a other hand, stated their fees 
eluded creating a courtyard en- different system of determining were not included in the esti­
try on the north side with poss- their own fees, if they should be mate. Tappe said he charges "a 
ibly several domed sections, or chosen as the project architect percentage of the estimated 
adding two armatures on both after the feasibility s,tudy is. construction cost, using the City 
sides of the present central complete. Elias said his esti- of Boston's fee schedule." Fine­
dome facingBoston Road, there- mate of building costs at "$105 gold, however, said he would 
by preserving the building's ' per square foot was complete, "negotiate a fixed fee. I don't 
symmetry, oi: lowering a more including architectural ~ee.s." want to get involved with a per­
conventional addition below He said to renovate an ex1~tmg centage of the rise and fall ofthe 
the level of the dome, so that the structure, "presuming you have building cost." · 
older section would remain the '. ____ ..:_.:._,,........,..._:.....:..=-=----.,,==~---------
focal point. 

Overcrowding 
- ·By relieving the present over­
crowding of interior space in the 
original portion, the restoration 
would "bring back the original 
character of those rooms ... bring 
it back to its former grandeur," 
said Finegold's designer Tony 
Hsaio. 

If the Center School option is 
pursued, all agreed that the en~ 
try should be redesigned so as to 
present the image of a library 
rather than an elementary 
school. Tappe suggested that the 
front curve be torn down and a 

· more workable facade be con­
structed , "to pres~nt an 
appropriate image of a library 
facing the street." 
. Hsiao , on the other hand , 
thought the curved corridor on 
the front of the school presented 
"strong geometry" that c9uld be 
broken up into "a series of 
rooms," possibly creating some 
" interesting children's library 
space." He thought the "charac­
ter of the front" could be 
changed simply by the use of 
large windows, stone facing and 
a redesigned central entry to 
create a solid image. 

Hsiao envisioned the school 
gymnasium as a fascinating 
steel latticework, comprising 
three floors of bookstacks. 

A special town meeting last 
December allocated $50,000 for 
the library-building feasibility 
study. The search committee 
has narrowed down the field of 
applicants from 21 to thre~, and 
has visited libraries designed 
by the finalists. Fred Elias, who 
is Prout's partner, has designed 
libraries iri Milford, Belling­
ham, Great Barrington, Cran­
ston, R.I., and an "Adams Lib­
rary" at Rhode Island College. 
Tappe's credits include F r a­
mingham, Newton, Wayland, 
Eld ridge, West Roxbury and 
Ch a tha m. Examples of Fine, 
gold' s work ca n be seen i n 
Shrewsbury, Mass., and. Burling-



LIBRARY BUILD.ING COMMITTEE 

CHELMSFORD PUBLIC LIBRARY 
Boston Road, Chelmsford, Massachusetts 01824, . 

Octcl:>er 15, 1987 

'10: Carm..urity liaisons 

FICM: Ellen Rauch, Libr~ Director &-
for the Chelmsford Public Library Building Cmmittee . ' 

Yau may have seen brief coverage of the Carmittee's progress in 
choosing an architect in lcx:al news, and there's a press release 
in the ~rks. In the rneantirre, here's the report: 

Innald Pro.it Associates of Cranston, Rhode Island was selected fran 
a field of 21 carrlidates to undertake the site feasibility study. The 
finn has substantial experience in library design, including a few 
libraries in Massachusetts and Rhode Island that nanbers of the 
BuildiDJ Camri.ttee visited prior to their selection. Frederick Elias, 
a partner in the finn, will be the principal investigator for the 
study. To begin, he is evaluating the current site of the Adams 
Library as well as the Center School site to measure hcM closely 
a.rd at Wlat cost those~ sites could fulfill the program requiremants 
for inproved library facilities. 

'!be deadline for the cc:npleted study is February 1, so the next four 
nonths will· be very oosyl ~rtunity ·for µ.iblic inp.1t a.rd reacticn 
to plans as they are fonnulated will be advertised. If yai or 
anyone in your organization has ccmnents for the Buildi.DJ C<mnittee, 
please call me at 256-5521. And we ~ld appreciate your keeping 
your contacts infomro of our progress! 'll1ank yai. 



CHELMSFORD HISTORICAL COMMISSION 
Chelmsford, Massachusetts 01824 

January 12, 1988 

Chelmsford Public Li brary Building Committee 
Adams Library 
Boston Road, MA 01824 

Dear Ellen, 

The Chelmsford Historical Commission is very interested in the future of 
the Adams Library and in learning details of the plans for its expansion. 

The Historical Commission would like to meet with your committee. We will 
be holding a meeting at the 1802 Schoolhouse on Westford Street on Monday 
evening, January 25, 1988 at 8 P.M. Please let us know if representatives from 
your committee will be able to attend and join us in an informational 
discussion at that time. 

Sincerely, 

gaaA. ID~ 
Jane B. Drury 
Liason, 

Historical Com./Building Committee 

Preserving Chelmsford's Historic Heritage 



To: 
Library Building Conmi ttee 

As a near-aootter, concerned citizen, professional in town and nenber of the Olelmsford 
Historical Conmission, I feel it is my obligation to so go on record in response to your February 
22, 1988 presentation that I am not in favor of the current Adams' Library addition. 

I feel that the charm of our historical town is threatened by the negni tude of an expansion 
· that not only r01X>ves two of its existing houses, the Scoboria and Tevlin Houses, rut creates an 
enonoous structure that will change the character of the center of Chelmsford - forever. 

To add space to the current facility is LU1derstandable - rut to propose that anything less 
than this current addition is inadequate is truly the "short-sited" view. 

'We have a desire to keep our town cooq:>etitive with other towns and their facilities, rut we 
do not need to outdo others to be well-served ourselves. 

My statement is, also, to leave no doubt that while your rootives and goals are sincere, my 
rootives and goals are the sanE. 

I am ccmnitted to Olelmsford for not only my professional life as I have been since 1975 rut 
my private life rooving £ran 'Westford to Chelmsford in 1982. 

I want a well equipped library facility for my children as lll.lch as all the residE!lts in 
Chelmsford. However, only one choice is not to have a choice at all. 

I am saying NJ to this currE!lt proposed addition and would ask that an alternative proposal 
be given so that the people in the Town of Olelmsford in fact do have a say in the direction we 
take for our future growth. 

Respectfully, 

D. L. Fadjo, D.D.S. 



MARK w. GAUTHIER 
ATI'ORNEY AT LAW 

ONE VILLAGE SQUARE 
CHELMSFORD, MA 01824 

(617) 250-8272 

October 11, 1988 

~J'lilP 

An open letter to Martha P. Sanders, J. Perry Richardson, Jane B. Drury, 
Florence Gullion, D. Lawrence Fadjo and John Goodwin, Members of the . 
Chelmsford Historical Commission: 

Dear Commissioners: 

I write to you in response to statements made these last few days in 

several area newspapers by or on behalf of your Commission criticizing the 

' 
proposed Adams Library expansion plans. I understand that the Historical 

Commission •icannot be in support of the new addition" because "no alternative 

plans for a less conspicuous library have been presented. " 

I believe that you as members of a public board have been derelict in 

your duty. The 1987 Chelmsford Annual Report describes the function of the 

Historical Collll!1ission, in part, as f ollows: 

The Chelmsford Historical Commiss~on works in cooperation 

with other town agencies to insure that the goals of 

historic preservation are considered in planning f or 

future developmE;r_i't in the town. 

Your Conunission has fail~~ to participate in the planning of the Adams 

Library expansion or t o cooperate with the Library Trus tees and Library 

Building Committee. By letter dated October 20, 1986, (a copy of which is 

attached), Ms. Drury, for the Historical Commission, indicated that the Adams 

Ltbrary should 

considered. In 

be 

a 

preserved and that an 

letter dated November 18., 

underground addition might be 
(~'- cc,:hr ..,; wi,:c.~, ;$ a.·tt.;.c~J)) 

1986/I responded to Ms. Drury, 

writing that "I would be happy to meet with you or any other individuals 

interested in developing proposals for improving the Library and preserving 

the Adams family's gift" to the Town. Since November 18, 1986 I have not 
-:_....._:_·_·--·· - ·- -·-· -· -.. ---· .. .;:::' . .::.--.-= - '. ;_=.,..--:~..:..-_.:,. ______ ._._ -~-. ·.~.:-;·--.!..:-:_..;;.. . . .. ~:--=-...:..- :.. ·- - - - --- . - --

been contacted by anymembers of the Historical Commission to discuss any 

issues or concerns that you may have had regarding the Adams Library site or 

the proposed addition. You have not written to the Library Trustees or the 

Library Building Committee, nor have you attended any of the 17 Trustees' 

Meetings or 24 Building Committee Meetings held between November 18 and the 

date of this letter. You did not attend or participate by telephone in our 

March 16, 1988 televised presentation of architectural designs and expansion -. 

proposals . All of these meetings were _posted,public and open to all 

interested persons. 



On the other hand, the Chairman of the Building Committee, the 

then-Chairman of the Library Trustees and the Director of the Public Library 

went to your meeting on February 22, 1988 to review the proposed library 

expansion with you. They showed slides, gave a full explanation of all that 

had. been doneto that date, showed you floor plans and artist's renderings of 

the proposed expansion, and answered whatever questions you had regarding the 

plans. 

Still, the Historical Commiss ion stayed out of the picture and chose not 

to be involved at those stages of the planning process where it could have 

had the greatest impact. 

It is outrageous that .your Commission should ignore for 23 months its 

responsibility to air its concerns and be involved in the library building 

process. It is even more outrageous that your Commission should issue a 

press release criticizing the Library's efforts only weeks before the Town's 

vote on approving the building project. Your Commission has not done its 

homework on this project and has ignored its mandate to participate in the 

planning process. I note also that a copy of your press r elease was not sent 

to the Library Trustees or to the Library Building Committee . 

Speaking as one who participated in those 42 public meetings and forums, 

I resent your Commission's negative,unfounded and ill-timed approach to 

protecting the public's concerns. 

Very truly yqur s, 

Mark W. Gauthier 

Library Trustee 

Member, Library Building Committ ee 



Chelmsford· Westford· Tyngsb<M"o•Dunstable 

"~ Is of worth but truth,before wbich all men are equal" , 

35c VOL.XLIX N0 .25 Chelmsford, MA October 13, 1988 

J 

THE ADAMS LIBRARY built 1894: To expand or not to expand in 198_8? 

Historic Commission takes dim 
view of library. expansion 

CMFD-A news story in the Lowell Sunday Sun brought consternation to SU.P· 
porters of the proposal to expand the Adams Library. A letter from the Historical 
Commis~ion sent to the Sun in advance of the Chelmsford papers. expressed the 
views that the plan, which hact been w1e1e1y puo11c1zeo, was · ·noL l:um pc1uu1c u,. 
size or architectural design with the present library or the surrounding 
neighborhood." A less-ambitious plan might, the letter hints, have been more ac­
ceptable to it in its official role as guardian of the town's .heritage. 

Reaction came quickly. Building Committee Chairman David McLachlan call­
ed it "unfortunate" that the Commiss.ion had waited so long to express its views; 
Sel. Bradford Emerson, also a member of the Building Committee, stated his 
feelings that the Commission's letter did a disservice to the town; Vice Chairman 
of the Library Trustees Mark Gauthier, speaking as a member of both the Library 
Trustees and the Building Committee, said that he "resented" the Commission's 
"negative, ill-founded and ill-timed approach to protecting the town's 
concerns." 

Commission members, meanwhile, stood by their unanimous decision to send 
the letter although·no official explanation has been offered for its early release to 
an out of town newspaper or for the reason to delay the negative·cominents so 
long. One member stressed preservation of the residential "charm" of the area 
which would be harmed if the expansion took place, while another felt that while 
the design of the front might be in keeping with the original building, the back was 
not. . 

The NEWSWEEKLY succeeded in obtaining the text of the letter and planned 
to publish it. Vice Chairman Gauthier had submitted his letter previously,- and 
both letters are now reprinted. 



* Historical Commission 
{Following is a letter from the 

Historical Commission regarding the 
proposed addition to the Adams 
library:) 

"Dear Editor: 
"As a Commission that has been ap­

. . pointed by the Town to preserve the 
· historic heritage of Chelmsford, the 
Chelmsford Historical Commission can­
not agree with the present proposal to ex­
pand the Adams Library. 

"This addition is not compatible in 
size or architectural d~sign with the 
original 1894 library structure, nor with 
the surrounding neighborhood . The 
cha rm o f the area about the Adams 
Libary is threatened to be destroyed with 
the Tevlin property lost for a parking lot. 

"As -no alternate plans for a less con­
spicuous library building have been 
presented, this Commission cannot be in 
support of the new addition." 

(Ed. Note: The letter was written 
withthe unanimous support of its 
members.) 

* Adams Library Trustees 
October 11, 1988 

[An open letter to Martha P. Sanders, 
J. Perry Richardson, Jane B. Drury, 
Florence Gullion, D. Lawrence Fadjo 
and John Goodwin, Members of the 
Chelmsford Historical Commission:) 

Dear Commissioners:· 
I wrjte to you in resp·onse to statements 

. made these last few days in several area 
newspapers by or on behalf of your Com­
mission criticizing the proposed Adams 
Library expansion plans. I understand . 
that the Historical Commission " cannot 
be in support of the new addition" 
because "no alternative plans for a less 
cons picuous li·b r ary h a ve been 
presented ." 

I believe that you as members of a · 
public board have been derelict in your 
duty. The 1987 Chelmsford Annual 
Report describes· the function of_ the 
Historical Commission,. in part, as 
follolws: 

, The Chelmsford Historical Commis-
More On Page 21 



3oston Globe 
Chelmsford Independe nt 
Chelmsford Newsweekly 
Lowell Sun 

FO~ RELEASE BEFORE OCTOBER 25 

~errimack Valley Advertiser 

Mrs. Martha Sanders, Chair. 
87 North Rd ., Chelmsford 
256- 2445 

Dear Editor, 

As a commission that has been appointed by the Town to 

preserve the historic heritage of Chelmsford, the Chelmsford 

Historical Commission cannot agree with the present proposal to 

expand the Adams Library. 

This addition is not compatible in size or architectural 

design with the original 1894 libra r y structure nor with the sur-

rounding neighborhood. The charm of the a rea a bout the Adams 

Library is threatened to be destroyed with the Tevlin pr operty 

lost to a parking lot. 

As no alternative plans for a less conspicuous librar y 

building have been presented, this Commission capnot be in s upport 

of the new addition. 

Sincer ely, 

Chelmsford Historical Commi ssion 
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By Lucille Daniel 
Staff Writer 

It was a lively debate. About 70 people gath­
ered in the assembly room of the Senior Center 
last Thursday night and more watched on Cable 
43, as library trustees, town officials and other 
interested citizens gathered to discuss the future 
of Chelmsford's libraries. 

The forum was a first step in informing resi­
dents of the issues involved before Spring Town 
Meeting, when two articles on the warrant will 
bring to a vote authorization for sale of the Amos 
Adams painting and for the purchase· of, the 
"Pink House." . 

Sponsored by the League of Women Voters and 
the Board of Library Trustees, the evening began 
with a series of opening statements by a seven-

member panel moderated by Carol Fredette. Li­
brary Director Mary Mhlloney, trustees Betty 
McCarthy and Lorraine Lambert, Library Plan­
ning Committee members Connie Mead and 
Joan Laturno, Town Manager Bernard Lynch, 
and League representative Barbara Langworthy 
formed the panel. 

Mahoney began by describing the library of the 
future, which would involve extensive use of 
technology as well as up-graded facilities. She 
mentioned that a recent user survey showed that 
people were dissatisfied with the buildings, the 
non-fiction collection, the lack of adequate staff­
ing, and the reduction in hours of the current li­
braries. 

LIBRARY; Page 15 

Libr~!X}!!!..~1f~3 

• LIBRARY, From Page 1 cems about what would happen to 
Comparing the Adams/Children's the Pink House, and whether or not 

House complex to the standard 11- the town center site is the best one 
. brary for a town with Chelmsford's for a new library. 

· population, Mahoney pointed out It appears that prospective buyers 
that it has 85,000 volumes com- have already shown an interest in 
pared to the standard 129,000, 59 the Pink House, so panelists ex­
seats compared to 160, and 35 pressed the hope that the ~uildtng 
parking spaces compared to 85- will be moved rather than razed. 
100. Concerns about the site revolved 

Lynch said that the costs to main- around both traffic congestion and 
ta1n the current library facilities possibilities for future expansion. 
"have become more and· more a Lynch stated that a traffic study had 
drag on the town:• He outlined the been done in 1988 and -had pro­
first steps in a strategy for financing vided useful . suggestions for con­
a new library that would include structive changes. McCarthy men­
selling the Adams painting and tioned that plans drawn up in the · 
using the money, along with funds past have allowed for expansion 
in the library's endowment and upward. 
monies from the sale _of town- T th h th "" b owned land, _.to ·purchase the Pink o· ose.w o· ouo"'t it etter to 
House. ,'.fhis plan, he said, would. move the site to different part of 
cost the average taxpayer $.45 per town; McCarthy responded, ''The 
year for ten years. main heritage Amos Adams has 

No clear plan was put forward given to Chelmsford is the central 
concerning the funding of the rest location of the Adams Library ... 
of the project, which would involve Trustees plan to continue their 
· removmg_9r tearing down the . Pink efforts to get voters involved in the 
Hou~ ;--the Carriage House, and the library issues so that, by Town 
-Children's House, and building a Meeting, voters can let their repre­
new.-1ibrary that would include the sentatlves know how they feel about 
.Adams structure. the two related warrant articles. 

"In the past," said McCarthy, . Resident Catherine Brown . rose 
--~pe_Qple_~ ere--9ppo.S..~<Lb.e.c.aJ1se--1hey:____,during the meeting_!Q _~ __!hat sh_e _ 

liked the Pink House or the Carri- hoped "the same error in Judgment 
age House so much or because they that occurred in 1988 doesn't hap­
didn't like the traffic. Looking at pen again." That year, a special 
how something is going to affect you override election was held to pur­
ls a human reaction, but it is not chase the Pink House and make the 
whole vision." town eligible for a $2.5 million dol-

Questions that arose following the lar grant. The override failed by 66 
paners presentation included con- votes. 



File photo 

Plans for a new library complex were drawn up in February 1988 by Donald Prout ·Associates. After review and 
updating, they will serve as a basis for future construction project. Shown in this model is Adams Library on the left 
with a new wing behind and to its right. 
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Chelmsford library 

at a crossroads 
• once aga.tn 

By AURELIA FALK 
Newsweekly Staff 

CHELMSFORD - Residents 
need to decide how badly they 
want an expanded or new library, 
whether they're willing to pay for 
it, and where they want it. 

The current century-old library 
buildings cost the town money 
each year to maintain. Money the 
town could invest in buying more 
books or hiring more staff so the 
town's several library fac ilities 
could be open Sundays. 

But to expand and improve 
upon the Adams Libra ry, the 
choice library officials hope resi­
dents will make, will cost about $4 
million or 'about $45 a year for 10 
years on a tax bill for a home val­
ued at $150,000, according to town 
officials' estimates. 

It would cost about the same to 
build a brand new library, they 
say. 

At a forum last week, library of­
ficials stressed the inadequacies of 
the libraries, including non-com­
pliance with the Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA), lack of 
space for expanded collections, 
and inadequate parking and seat­
ing. 

of the historic painting to fund li­
brary improvements. 

Today, Chelmsford library facil­
ities consist of four buildings: the 
Adams Library in the center; the 
MacKay Branch in North Chelms­
ford; the Children's House, next to 
Adams; and the Carriage House, a 
meeting hall, also next to Adams. 

Library officials hope to buy 
property called the "pink house" 
which a.buts _th.s.,__Carriage 1:1~ 
and Children's House and then 
move or raze the "pink house" 
and the Children's House and raze 
the Carriage House. The Adams 
Library would then be expanded. 

Library officials have tried for 
almost 25 years to convince resi· 
dents the town needs a new li­
brary. Now, as they move ahead 
with p lans to try and buy the 
"pink house" for the third time 
since 1970, they seek community 
support. 

Voters a t this spring's annual 
Town Meeting will be asked to au­
thorize the town to take from 
available town funds and the li­
brary's endowment and borrow as 
well to raise monies needed to as­
sist with the purchase of the pink 
house. Voters will also be asked to 
allow the library trustees to sell a 
library painting to raise funds for 
the sale. 

Bottom line concems 
Meanwhile, residents expressed 

concerns about the cost of an ex­
panded or new library and the sale See LIBRARY on Page 11 

'TOUGH CLIMB - Officials acknowledge they must make the Adams Library above accessible to li­
brary users who are handicapped. (Photo by 
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Library at a crossroads 
Continued from Page 1 

The "pink house" is expected to 
cost about $350,000, Town Manag­
er Bernard Lynch said. The town 
will receive an appraisal in about a 
month. 

The town would fund its pur­
chase with about $40,000 available 
from the sale of' town-owned 
properties, $40,000 from the li­
brary's endowment and about 
$200,000 from the sale of the his­
toric pain ting that belonged to 
Amos Adams, the library's 
founder. 

The remaining $70,000 would be 
funded by the taxpayers, Lynch 
said. He estimated it would cost 
about 45 cents a year for 10 years 
on a tax bill for a $150,000 home. 

To sell the plan to fiscally con­
servative residents who complain 
of massive tax increases in recent 
years, public officials said band­
aid approaches which the town 
has relied on for years don't solve 
the library's two basic problems: 
non-compliance with the disabili­
ties act and lack of space for im­
proved collections. 

Some residents or pose the po­
tential destruction o the three his­
toric buildings next to the Adams 
Library and also the sale of the 
painting to buy the "pink house." 

The alternative would be to find 
another site and build a new li­
brary. Public officials support ex­
pansion of the present library be-

cause it is in the center of town and 
it ensures the town, rather than a 
developer would retain control of 
such a vital piece of land. 

Location of an improved library 
is a decision the public needs to 
make, said Library Trustee Betty 
McCarthy. 

The town has a three-year plan 
to bring the library into compli­
ance with the disabilities act. The 
plan is to expand the Adams Li­
brary. If residents reject that plan, 
the town could be held liable for 
non-compliance if a disabled per­
son files a lawsuit. 

When tax-weary residents asked 
why the Adams Library as it is 
could not be adjusted to comply, 
public officials said it would be 
difficult because the building has 
several levels. Also, widening 
aisles for wheelchair accessibility 
would reduce even more the al­
ready limited space for books. 

One library official noted that 
for every new book the library 
buys, it has to get rid of a book be­
cause of space limitations. 

Library Trustee, Lorraine Lam­
bert who walks with the assistance 
of a cane, said she cannot use the 
library because it is not handi­
capped accessible. 

Plumbing and electrical systems 
in the four old buildings are costly 
to maintain, Lynch and Library 
Director Mary Mahoney said . 



Library trustees look optimistically ahead 
By CHRISTOPHER SCOTT 
Sun Staff, 

CHELMSFORD - Library 
Trustee D. Lorraine Lambert 
remembers the date all too well. 

I~ was Nov. 1, 1988. That tlay, 
residents voted on a $1.6 million 
Proposition 2112 debt exemption 
to partially pay for a $3.5 mil­
lion expansion project for 
Adams Library. Proponents 
were hoping that the balance of 
the tab would be paid using a 

· state grant for which they were 
planning to apply. 

CHELMSFORD 

"I'll never forget that day," 
said Lambert, now chairman of 
the library trustees. "We lost by 
65 votes (1,436-1,371). It was 
heartbreaking." · 

· Lambert's spirits are much 
higher these days - and for 
good reason. Several recent de­
velopments have put the library 
expansion project back on the 
front burner. 

"We're at the point where the 
light at the end of the tunnel is 
as bright as it's eve.r been," said 
Susan Koeckhoven of the li­
brary trustees. "It's fantastic. 
We're all very excited." 

Things started h~ppening in 
mid-February, when library 
trustees learned that for the 
third time in 23 years land they 
had hoped the town could ac­
quire to make room for an 
Adams Library expansion was 
for sale. 

Jhe "Pink House,'.' left, which the town expects to buy June 
15, and. the Children's House, will be incorporated into 
the town hbrary'sexpansion. suN;A1cHAR0HuNT 

The same month, trustees 
voted to sell a century-old paint­
ing found in an Adams Library 
closet in 1985 to help the town 
buy the property that was for 
· sale. The painting, done by 
British-born artist AF. Tait in 
1887, depicts Amos Adams -
for whom the library is named 
- on a hunting trip with two 
dogs. · 

Then in April, town meeting 
representatives authorized the 
town to purchase "The Pink 
House" - the property library 
trustees were eyeing for expan­
sion. The property, located at 
the intersection of Boston Road 
and Bartlett Street, abuts the 
Adams site. 

During the same town meet­
ing, representatives also said 

trustees can auction off the Tait 
painting. Major auction houses 
have appraised the painting's 
value at between $150,000 and 
$200,000. 

The latest development oc­
curred May 18, when Town 
Manager Bernard Lynch an­
nounced that the town will be­
come official owner of "The Pink 
House" on June 15. Stephen 
Cain, who operates an account­
ing business in "The Pink 
House" is selling the property 
for $360,000. 

The same night, Lynch also 
announced that he has chosen 
Christie's auction house of New 
York to auction off the Tait 
painting. Christie's will get 10 

Please see LIBRARY/25 
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Library trustees look optimistically ahead 
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percent of the purchase price. 

"We're very optimistic that 
we're moving forward, but we've 
set no time frame," said Library 
Director Mary Mahoney. 

Mahoney, library trustees 
and the 550-member Friends of 
the Library are .focusing their 
attention on two · areas: re­
evaluating architectural plans 
completed in 1988 to determine 
whether they have any value, 
and fund raising. 

''We're using the plans as just 
a starting point," said Mahoney. 
Mahoney said it's unknown 
wheth~r the 1988 plans can be1 

reused or whether new plans 
must be drawn. 

Under the 1988 plans, the 
Adams Library is expanded 
while the Children's House 
Carriage House and "The Pink 
House" are either razed or 
moved from the site. 

Mahoney said the 1988 plan 
does have its drawbacks, includ­
ing: 

• It reserves no space for 
computer workstations. "With 
the . future of technology going 
the way it's going, we need 

space for workstations," 
Mahoney said. 

• It doesn't set aside 
enough space for children's 
books and electronic books, such 
as books on audio tape. 

• The plan allots space for 
a fine arts section, but the li­
brary no longer has a fine arts 

1section. · 
Whatever plan is chosen, 

Mahoney and the trustees in­
tend to keep the Adams Library 
in its current state, citing its 
historic and architectural val­
ue. 

Mahoney said a statewide as­
sociation representing library 
trustees will file legislation in 
September aimed at increasing 
public financing of library con­
struction projects. She hopes 
that Chelmsford can capitalize 
on the legislation, assuming 
that it's approved. Until then, 
Mahoney said she hopes the 
town can rent "The Pink 
House," with revenue being 
saved for the expansion. 

Mahoney said the cost of ex­
pansion will probably be the 
same as it was in 1988, or per­
haps less because construction 

companies have less work in the 
flat economy. 

Jaci Matzkin, president qf 
Friends of the Library, said the 
group is gearing up for the Sep· 
tember book sale, proceeds of 
which will be used for various 
library projects, including ex­
pansion. Last year's book sale 
raised $23,000. 

''We're hoping for the biggest 
book sale ever this year," said 
Matzldn. 

The Friends are also in the 
midst of a membership drive, 
with dues being saved for the 
expansion project. 

Mahoney said Christie's will 
auction off the Tait painting in 
December. 

"Christie's holds two auctions 
a year, one in May and the other 
in December," said Mahoney. 
'"!le just didn't have enough 
time to get everything in order 
for the May auction." 

"I think Amos Adams would 
be pleased the decision has been 
made to sell the painting to help 
with the library expansion pro· 
ject," said Koeckhoven. "I really 
think he'd be happy." 



March 20, 1995 

Mary E. Mahoney 

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
\Villiam Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth 

Massachusetts Historical Commission 

Library Director 
Chelmsford Public Library 
25 Boston Road 
Chelmsford, MA O 1824 

RE: Chelmsford Public Library Renovation/ Addition, 25 Boston Post Road, Chelmsford, MA (MHC #2333) 

Dear Ms. Mahoney: 

Thank you for the Project Notification Form you submitted regarding the proposed project referenced above. The 
Chelmsford Public Library (a.k.a. Adams Public Library) is located adjacent to the Chelmsford Center Historic 
District which is listed in the State and National Registers of Historic Places. After review of this information, 
Massachusetts Historical Commission staff have the following comments. 

MHC staff understands the proposed project will include the renovation of the Adams Library and the 
construction of a 26,000 square foot addition. MHC staff further understands the projects includes the demolition 
of the Paul Dutton House, 10 Bartlett Street; and the Scoboria House and carriage house, 2 Adams A venue. The 
Adams Library, Paul Dutton House, Scoboria House and carriage house are eligible for listing in the State and 
National Registers of Historic Places. 

J. Adams Bartlett constructed the property at 10 Bartlett Street in 1896 as a wedding gift to his daughte r, Emma, 
at the time of her marriage to Paul Dutton. Designed by local architect Charles E. Parkhurst, the Paul Dutton 
House is a well-preserved Queen Anne style residence with a mix of clapboards and shingles, a broad front 
porch, a cross gable roof line, and a projecting bay supported by carved brackets. 

In 1904 Mr. Bartlett had the adjacent property a 2 Adams Street constructed as a wedding gift for another 
daughter, Mary, at the time of her marriage to Dr. Arthur Scoboria. The Scoboria House is a well-preserved 
Georgian Revival style residence with a projecting center entrance topped with a second story glass enclosed 
porch, symmetrically placed windows, and palladian and stain glass windows. Also on the property is a carriage 
house which is believed to date from the early 20th century. 

To avoid adversely impacting historic resources, MHC staff request the opportunity to consult to consider 
alternatives that would avoid the demolition of these State and National Register eligible properties. MHC staff 
also request the opportunity to review project plans for the addition and current photographs of the four 
buildings. Perhaps a site visit by MHC staff and project proponents would be helpful in clarifying alternatives to 
the proposed demolition. 

These comments are provided to assist in compliance with M.G.L. Chapter 9, ss. 26-27C, as amended by Chapter 
254 of the Acts of 1988 (950 CMR 71.00). 

220 Morrissey Boulevard , Bosto n , Massachusetts 0 2 125 · (617) 727-8 4 70 
Fax: (6 17) 727-51 28 TDD : 1-800-392-6090 

MHC staff look forward in working with you on the addition to the Chelmsford Public Library. If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at this office. 

Sincerely, 

Douglas J. Kelleher 
Preservation Planner 
Massachusetts Historical Commission 

cc: Chairperson, Chelmsford Historical Commission 
Benard Lynch, Chelmsford Town Manager 
Patience Jackson, Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners 



Chelmsford Public Library 

25 Boston Road, Chelmsford, MA 01824-3088 

April 3, 1996 

Mr. John Goodwin, Chairman 
Chelmsford Historical Commission 
Town Offices 
50 Billerica Road 
Chelmsford, MA 10824 

Dear Mr. Goodwin: 

(508) 256-5521 FAX (508) 256-4368 
Mary E. Mahoney, Library Director 

It is the intention of the Library to try, once again, to receive a State Grant to help offset 
the costs oflibrary improvements. We are making a fresh start. The current project 
proposes removing the addition to the Adams Library which was built in the 1920's. 
Because the design is more compact, the Pink House will not be disturbed. In fact, we 
intend to use its basement for the Friends of the Library's book storage. 

I am sending you a copy of the MA Historic Commission's Project Notification Form 
which I am submitting as part of the grant requirements. If you have any questions or 
observations, please do not hesitate to call me. In addition, I would welcome the 
opportunity to review the plans with you. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Library Director 

Adams Library * Children's House*Carriage House 
Chelmsford Center 

Anna C. MacKay Library, 43 Newfield Street 
North Chelmsford, MA 01863 (508) 251-3212 



MUNICIPALITY CHELMSFORD 

MASSACHUSETTS HISTORICAL CO'.\IMISSION 
80 BOYLSTON STREET, ROOM 310 

BOSTON, MA 02116 

PROJECT NOTIF1CA TION FORM 

Project Name __ C.;;;..h_e_l_m_s_f_o_r_d __ P_u_b_l_i_c_L_i_b...;;r...:a:.;...r;;;..!.y__..:,R.;.e:..n,;,....:o...:v...:a:.;...t.:..::i..:o..:.n.:;.:/_A:..::....:::d..:.d_i_t......::...i..:.o_n _____ _ 

Location/Address 25 Boston Road 

City/Town ___ C_h_e_l_m_s_f_o_r_d...:,_MA __ O_l_8_2_4 ___________________ _ 

Project Proponent 

Name Town of Chelmsford 

Address Chelmsford' s Town Off ices, 50 Billerica Road 

City{f own{Z.ip{felepbone __ C.;;;..h;;.;;,.;;e..;;;lm=s;_;f;:..o;:..r;:;.d.::....:..,__;;_MA:;;.:;.._O...:l:;;..:.8.;;.;2...:4~--------------­

Agency license or funding for the project (list all licenses, permits, approvals, grants or other entitlements being 
sought from state and federal agencies). · 

Agencv Name Type of License or Funding (specify) 

Commonwealth of MA 605 CMR Library Improvement 
Board of Library Commissioners Program, Public Library Construction 

Project Description (narrative) 

This project will renovate and restore the century old Adams Library 
building and provide a 20,372 sq. ft. addition. 
(total project=29,610 sq.ft.) 

Does the project include demolition? If so, specify nature of demolition and describe the building{s) which are 
proposed for demolition. 

The project proposes removing the Adams Library's 1,600 +/-sq.ft. 
addition which was built in 1927. Another building, a former residence 
now housing the Children's Library will be moved off the.· property. It 
is the intention of the Town to make every effort to sell- these propertie. 

Does the project include rehabilitation of any existing buildings? If so, specify nature of rehabilitation and describe 
the building(s) which are proposed for rehabilitation. 

The Adams Library will be renovated, restored, and updated with new 
mechanical and electrical system. 

Does the project include new construction? If so, describe (attach plans and elevations if necessary). 

New construction will include a 20,372 sq. ft. addition. 

~ . 



MUNICIPALITY __ C_H_E_L_M_S_F_O_R_D __ 

PROJECT NOTillCA TION FO&'l\f (cont.) 

To the best of your knowledge, are any historic or archaeological properties known to exist within the project's 
area of potemial impact? If so, please specify. 

Not to our knowledge 

What is the total acreage of the project area? 118,822 sq. ft. (2. 728 acres) 

Woodland 

Wetland 

Floodplain 

Open space 

2 2 , 6 0 0 s g . f ticres 

2 4 0 0 11 11 acres 

none acres 

6 4 , 11 7 sq . f ticres 

Productive Resources: 

Agriculture 

Forestry 

Mining/Extraction 

acres --------
________ acres 

Developed 5 4 , 7 0 5 11 
" acres Total Project Acreage acres 

*Building footprint 14,805 sq. ft. Parking lots 39,900 sq~ -ft. 
What is the acreage of the proposed new construction? 2 0 , 3 7 2 sq . ft . acres 

What is the present land use of the project area? 

Library functions 

Please attach a copy of the section · of the USGS quadrangle map which clearly marks the project location. 

This Project Notification Form has been submitted to the MHC in compliance with 950 CMR 71.00. 

g this torm 

N Mary E. Mahoney 
allle -------"-------__;;;.-------------------------

Address ___ 2_5 __ B_o_s_t_o_n_R_d __________________________ _ 

Chelmsford, MA 01824 City/Town/Zip _________________________________ _ 

Tl h (508) 256-5521 ext. 5 
e ep one------------------------------------

REGULATORY AUTHORITY 

950 CMR 71.00: M.G.L.c. 9, §§ 26-27C as alllended by St. 1988, c. 254 . 

Submit one copy to Massachusetts Historical Commission at the address above. Include one copy in your 
application for the Massachusens Public Library Construction Program. Alternatively. if you already hive 
obtained the approval of the Massachusetts Historical Commission, include a copy of the letter of approval. 



Trustees ~y~~""1~~W !~~.$4.5M library expansion 
BY BR~~

1
~,\~.~~~GMUE Proposal would spare 'Pink House' but raze two other buildings 

Selectmen previewed the $4.S 
mil lion design for renovation 
and expansion of the Adams 
Library Monday, but the real 
show wi ll be at Town Meeting 
next week. 

The project will result in a 
library with 29,500 square feet of 
space. It also brings the library 
into compliance with the federal 
Americans with Disabili t ies Act 
and adds I 00 parking spaces. 

Representatives wi ll be asked at 
Monday's Town Meeting to allow 
the town to seek funds for the 
library project. This article does 
not seek town funding. 

Right now, the library encom­
passes 15,000 to 16,000 square 
feet in three buildings - Adams 
Library, t he Children's House and 
the Ca rriage Hou se, Library 

Director Mary Mahoney said. The architect's drawing above, by A. Anthony Tappe and Associates, shows the Adams Library from Boston Road, with the proposed addition to 
SH. LIBRARY, l'A(;F. 9 the right. 



4 June 1996 

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
William Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth 

Massachusetts Historical Commission 

Ms. Mary E. Mahoney 
Library Director 
Chelmsford Public Library 
25 Boston Road 
Chelmsford, Massachusetts O 1824-3088 

RE: Expansion and rehabilitation of the Chelmsford Public Library, Chelmsford, MA; 
MHC No. 2333 

Dear Ms. Mahoney, 

Thank you for supplying the Massachusetts Historical Commission with information about the 
proposed project referenced above, which is seeking financial assistance from the 
Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners. The site of the proposed project 
encompasses the following properties: 

the Chelmsford Public Library (aka the Adams Library), Boston Road at Adams Avenue. 
The library, designed in the Classical Revival style by the architect John A. Fox, was built 
in 1894 on land donated to the Town of Chelmsford by J. Adams Bartlett. In 1929 an 
addition, known as the George Memorial Hall, was built at the rear of the Adams Library; 
the addition was designed by the local architect E. R. Clarke. 

the Scoboria Hous~ 2 Adams Avenue. This imposing Georgian Revival-style house was 
built in 1904 by J. Adams Bartlett as a wedding gift for his daughter Mary and her 
husband, Dr. Arthur G. Scoboria. For many years the house has been owned by the 
Chelmsford Public Library and used as a "Children' s House" annex to the Adams Library. 

Both buildings are eligible for listing in the State and National Registers of Historic Places. 

MHC staff understand that the proposed project would involve the demolition of the George 
Memorial Hall; the demolition or relocation of the Scoboria House; the construction of an 
approximately 20,000-square-foot addition to the Adams Library; and the rehabilitation of the 
historic library building. 

MHC staff reviewed a previous proposal for expansion of the Adams Library in March 1995. 
At that time MHC staff visited the project site and initiated consultation regarding alternatives 
for the proposed library expansion. MHC staff understand that in the intervening year the 

220 Morrissey Boulevard, Boston, Massachusetts 02125 · (617) 727-8470 
Fax: (617) 727-51 28 TDD: 1-800-392-6090 



Ms. Mary E. Mahoney / Chelmsford Public Library 
4 June 1996 
Page Two 

project has been significantly revised; that the demolition/removal of the Paul Dutton House, 
at 10 Bartlett Street, is no longer proposed; that the demolition of the George Memorial Hall 
is newly proposed; and that the size of the proposed addition (previously 26,000 s.f.) has been 
reduced. It is not clear to MHC staff from the materials submitted whether the project as 
currently proposed would involve the demolition of the historic carriage house associated with 
the Scoboria House. 

In order to avoid adversely impacting historic resources, MHC staff request the opp01iunity to 
resume consultation regarding prudent and feasible alternatives that would avoid demolition of 
any State Register-eligible properties. MHC staff also request the opportunity to review 
current photographs of the properties as well as revised project plans. MHC staff look 
forward to reviewing these materials as they become available. 

These comments are provided to assist in compliance with M.G.L. Chapter 9, sections 
26-27C, as amended by Chapter 254 of the Acts of 1988 (950 CMR 71.00). If you have any 
questions, please feel free to call me. 

Sincerely, 

R. Terrence Adams 
Preservation Planner 
Massachusetts Historical Commission 

cc: Chelmsford Historical Commission 
Patience K. Jackson, MA BOLC, 648 Beacon Street, Boston 02215 



Town Meeting Representatives 
Precinct 8 

Dear Constituent: 

At the October 21, 1996 Town Meeting, Representatives overwhehningly voted to fund a new library 
building/handicapped access project. Following that Town Meeting, a petition was submitted to hold a 
special election to ratify the vote of Town Meeting - thereby giving residents the opportunity to vote on the 
library project. As Town Meeting Representatives who support the library project we hope you will take 
advantage of this opportunity to support the library's new project and ratify Town Meeting's 'yes' vote. 

We also want to take the opportunity to explain why an overwhehning majority of Town Meeting 
Representatives support the new project. 

• The new project is affordable within the Town's budget and will not increase taxes. In 1995, 
residents rejected a ballot question which would have allowed the Town to override Proposition 2 1/2 in 
order to fund a 6.7 million dollar library expansion. The new project is smaller in scale. The cost is 
offset by an additional 1.8 million dollar State grant. The cost to the residents is 3 million dollars -
that's 55% less than the previous plan. 

• If the remaining 3 million dollars is not funded by the Town, the 1.8 million dollar grant must be 
returned to the State. It cannot be used for alternative library improvements or handicapped 
access. If Chelmsford returns the grant to the State, it will be awarded to one of the 21 
communities on the State's waiting list for grant funding. 

• The reduced design minimizes future operating costs and requires no additional staffing. 

• The new project is 25% smaller than the previous project. It is compact and efficient and its 
design does not overwhelm the original building and the Pink House remains on site. 

We believe this project makes sound financial sense for Chelmsford. It provides handicapped access while 
adding needed space. Vote 'yes' to ratify the vote of Town Meeting and to keep the State Grant money in 
Chelmsford. 
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$4,832,843 is the total 
cost of the project to 
renovate the existing 
building and make it 
handicapped accessible. 

$1,832,843 is the 
amount of the State 
grant that has been re­
ceived for this library 
project. This money can 
not be used for any other 
purpose but this project 
and this plan. If 
Chelmsford does not go 
forward with this plan, 
the money must be re­
turned to the State. 

OFFICIAL BALLOT 
SPECIAL 

••• - -- -- -- -- -- -TOWN ELECTION • • • 
TOWN OF CHELMSFORD 

To vote, complete the arrow(s) 

pointing to your choice(s), like this: 

REFERENDUM QUESTION 
Shall the Town ratify the October 21, 
1996 Town Meeting vote on warrant arti­
cle six to appropriate the sum of 
$4,832,843, this amount to be reduced by 
$1,832,843 of state library grant assis­
tance, for the purpose of constructing an 
addition to and remodeling, reconstruct­
ing or making extraordinary repairs to the 
Adams Library, including original equip­
ment and furnishings related thereto; that 
to meet this appropriation the Treasurer 
with approval of the Board of Selec 
is authorized to borrow $3,000,000 nder 
General Laws Chapter 44, Section 7; that 
the Board of Selectmen is authorized to 
contract for and expend any federal or 
state aid available for the project; and that 
the Town Manager is authorized to take 
any other action to carry out this project? 

$3,000,000 is the net 
amount of the entire 
project. It will be 
funded through a 10 
year bond. $300,000 
each year will come 
from our current budget 
to pay off the bond debt 
with NO increase to 
the current or future 
tax rate. 

___ YES~VOTE YES 
NO+ 



PLANNING BOARD 
TOWN OFFICES 

50 BILLERICA RD. 
CHELMSFORD, MA 01824 

LEGAL NOTICE 

25 BOSTON ROAD 
ADAMS LIBRARY EXPANSION 

The CHELMSFORD PLANNING BOARD will conduct a Public Hearing on Wednesday, 
November 19,1997 at 7:30 PM in the Town Offices located at 50 Billerica Road, 
Chelmsford, MA to consider the application of the CHELMSFORD PUBLIC LIBRARY 
for the following: 

The submittal of a Site Plan Modification for a proposed new addition of 29,989 square 
feet to the main building of the existing Adams Library and enlargement of the parking 
area on a 2.728 acre parcel under the following Special Permits: 

Section 1420- Site Plan Review 
Section 4800- Aquifer Protection District 
Section 3120 (b)- Number of Parking Spaces 

A copy of this proposal is available in the Planning Board Office located in the Town 
Offices at 50 Billerica Road, Chelmsford, MA and may be viewed Monday through 
Friday between 9:00 AM and 4:00 PM. All interested parties are invited to comment in 
writing or may present relevant information for the Planning Board's consideration at 
the hearing. 

Per Order of 
Robert Morse, Clerk 
Chelmsford Planning Board 

PLEASE PUBLISH: 
October 30,1997 and 
November 6, 1997 

PLEASE BILL: 
Ms. Mary Mahoney 
Chelmsford Public Library 
25 Boston Road 
Chelmsford, MA 01824 
(978) 256-5521 forms:lgad9732 
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25 Boston Road - Chelmsford Public Libra Addition 2f7/2006 F Merriam 








